
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Baker County Clerk has received a certified ballot title from the 
Deputy District Attorney on April 27, 2018, for initative petition, proposing Baker County 
Second Amendment Preservation Ordinance. The ballot title meets the requirements of the 
Oregon Constitution.  The certified ballot title is as follows: 
 
Caption: Baker County Second Amendment Preservation Ordinance 
 
Question: Shall Baker County enact an ordinance that prohibits any infringement of the right to 
keep and bear arms? 
 
Summary: This measure would create an ordinance that would prohibit the use of Baker County 
government funds, facilities and/or employees for the purpose of enforcing any element of any 
acts, laws, orders, mandates, rules or regulations that infringe on the right of the people to keep 
and bear arms.  This ordinance would require the Sheriff of Baker County to review federal, state 
and local laws affecting firearms, firearms accessories, and/or ammunition and determine 
whether they violate the United States and Oregon Constitutions.  This ordinance would prohibit 
Baker County Government from enforcing any law that restricts the right of the people to 
possess firearms, firearm accessories, and/or ammunition. 
Approval of the ordinance would subject people or corporations who violate this ordinance to a 
fine up $2,000 for an individual and $4,000 for a corporation. 
 
 
Any registered voter who is dissatisfied with this ballot title may petition the Circuit Court 
to review the ballot title issued by the District Attorney.  The deadline for filing a petition 
and notifying the county clerk is no later than 5:00 PM on May 8, 2018. The appeal 
procedures are outlined in ORS 250.195 

 
Published pursuant to ORS 250.175(5)(a), 
By Cindy Carpenter 
      Baker County Clerk 
 
  
 


